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Year 1 Class Newsletter- Autumn Term 2


Numeracy


In our numeracy lessons, the children will be covering work surrounding- number and the number systems, including:


Counting forwards and backwards from 0-50, extending this to 0-100.


Finding one more than/one less than any given number, extending this to ten more than/ten less than.


Counting on/forwards and backwards, building this upto the mathematical methods of addition and subtraction.


Place value of two-digit numbers (tens and units). 
































Literacy


Writing- In our literacy lessons, the children will be completing written tasks surrounding our topic of- ‘Light and Dark’. We will be looking closely at Bonfire, then the Autumn-themed stories: The Owl who was Afraid of the Dark, Peace At Last, Whatever Next, Can’t You Sleep Little Bear and Stellaluna, as a foundation for our creative pieces. We will be mainly concentrating on building short sentences with the accurate use of capital letters, full stops, finger-spaces, sounding out for words and ensuring sentences read with cohesion/sense. 


Reading- Please can I ask that daily reading at home is maintained, as part of ongoing homework- this is vital for your child’s progression throughout Year 1. The children are encouraged to place any finished reading books into the classroom’s- ‘Swap Box’, so that they can be changed for taking home, each evening. Books will be only be swapped in school, once they’ve been read and listened to by an adult; therefore it is important that reading records are signed. Please ensure reading book bags are sent into school every day. Practise of reading the key words list attached to your child’s reading record should now be completed alongside home/school reading time, so a new list can be given, once they’ve achieved three ticks.


Phonics- The children will continue to complete daily phonic sessions, surrounding either- Phase 2 or 3 with extension then onto Phase 5, as the year progresses. Additionally, revision of the spelling for the key words lists that are being attached to reading records at home would be incredibly beneficial to your child’s phonics development- these very are important.














Term Dates


31st October-


20th 


December





Special dates for your diary…


Library Visit- Friday 4th November- a lady from Little Hulton Library will be visiting the children in Key Stage 1 throughout the morning to explain how you can become a member of the local library and share some of the interesting books that they have on offer for young readers.


RM Film-Making- Wednesday 9th November- Y1will be involved in an ICT workshop based on the app: Puppet Pals. They will be using this program to explore animation.


ASSESSMENT WEEK- WEEK BEGINNING: MONDAY 14TH NOVEMBER- please try to ensure maximum attendance all week!


Bags 4 School- Friday 18th November- Jeans 4 Jeans- wear your jeans and trainers to school. 


Book Fair- Monday 21st November- the Book Fair will arrive in school and books will be available to browse/buy in the school hall.


Parent’s Evening- Tuesday 22nd November- Letters to be sent home closer to the date and times confirmed. 


Key Stage 1 Christmas Play- The infants will be performing and leading the 2016 Christmas show: Jesus’ Birthday Party. The dress rehearsal for school will be on the morning of- Monday 12th December. There will then be two performances for parents/carers- Tuesday 13th December at 10am and Wednesday 14th December at 2pm.


Christmas Lunch- Thursday 15th December. 


Christmas Panto- Thursday 15th December- this year, the panto will be: The Railway Children.


Christmas Party Day- Friday 16th December.


Christmas Disco- Monday 19th December.


Carol Service- Tuesday 20th December- at church.



































What else are Y1 learning about this term?





History- This term we will be studying the topic of: ‘Where do the leaves go in winter?’


RE/PSHE- The children will be thinking about what Christians believe about God and about Jesus as the Son of God. We will also be thinking about celebrating Advent and Christmas in the run-up to the festive period. 


Performing Arts- The children will participate in a weekly session of hymn practice to develop their singing skills. Music, dance and drama skills will also be incorporated into our Christmas performance of: Jesus’ Birthday Party.


Art/D&T- The children will be creating bonfire art and crafts surrounding our texts, like- making a rocket to travel to the moon in (Whatever Next!).  As Christmas approaches, the children will complete some festive crafts, such as: designing a card, making a 2017 calendar and creating a hat to wear for our Christmas lunch.


PE- This half-term, the children will be working closely alongside a basketball coach.


Computing- In computing, the children will be learning how to create a card digitally.


Science- The children will be answering the question: ‘Why isn’t everyone afraid of the dark?’ 











